AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 16th day of December, 2009

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor         
                                            George A. Woolsey, Councilman



        Derek N. Benedict, Councilman        

        



        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman



        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman


Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town 



        James W. Osborne, Town Engineer


        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


Richard Quinn from Meadow Winds led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

Add On # 7C.     POLICE: Purchase of Computers

4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the audit in the amount of $566,274.60 with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

5.
ACCOUNTING: Interfund Transfer and Closing of Capital Projects
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated December 10, 2009, submitted by Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, to close the boiler repair, which has been completed. The funds will come from the Water Fund Capital Projects, in the amount of $25,352.11 and be transferred to the Water Fund. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. (see attached) 

DISCUSSION: The Town Board discussed several other open projects. (see attached)  Councilman Woolsey said the Town has been waiting 10 years for several of the remaining venders to submit their final invoices.  

Councilwoman Greene suggested sending a letter to those vendors with a deadline of when the Town will accept them.   
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
6.
PERSONNEL: Approval of Workers Comp Tail Claims


Supervisor Booth said this item was discussed at the December 16th Audit Meeting.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated November 30, 2009, submitted by Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, to pay the following tail claims invoices from PERMA:


DATE


AMOUNT

November 2009
$44,454.24

December 2009
  39,561.61


TOTAL

$84,015.85

 


The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

7.
POLICE


A.     
Budget Transfer

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated December 10, 2009, submitted by Chief of Police John Mahoney, to approve a budget transfer in the amount of $4,500.00. The funds will come from account number 3120.0100 and go into account number 3010.0100. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.


DISCUSSION: Chief Mahoney stated these funds are required for payment of the separation of service benefits for Chief Charles Kehoe, pursuant to his retirement.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.



B.
Police Dispatcher: Full Time to Park Time


Supervisor Booth said the Town has received a letter of resignation from Janet Taylor, a full-time Police Dispatcher. She is requesting a part- time position as a Police Dispatcher. Chief John Mahoney’s memo stated: “Ms. Taylor has worked in her position for 14 ½ years and has indicated that she is going to pursue her education and thus is resigning her full time position. She has indicated that she is very interested in continuing to work as a part time Dispatcher.” Chief Mahoney said Ms. Taylor has been a very good employee and he would strongly recommend that the Board authorize her to continue to work in a part time status.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to accept Janet Taylor’s resignation as a full time Police Dispatcher and place her on a part time status at the same rate of pay as her full time position. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

C.     (Add On) Authorization to Purchase Computers 

 
Supervisor Booth said Chief Mahoney is asking authorization to purchase 2 Dell Desktop Computers pursuant to the 2009 Byrne Justice Assistance Grant Recovery (JAG) program award. The Board passed a resolution on June 15, 2009 approving the grant with Orange County in the amount of $10,882.00. These computers will replace the computers used by the Town’s Identification Officers which were purchased in 2002 & 2003. They are used to store and track evidence for the Police Department and the current ones that are being used are not adequate to handle the volume of evidence that is required for processing. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated December 15, 2009, submitted by Police Chief John Mahoney, to purchase 2 Dell Optiplex 960 computers, with associated software from New York State Contract (PT55666) at a cost of $1,653.30 each for a total of $3,306.60. The money will be disbursed from the Police Capital Account number 3120. Once the computers are purchased and paid for, the cost of the computers will be reimbursed in full by Orange County pursuant to the grant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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8.
HIGHWAY:


A.
Request for Seasonal Employees


Supervisor Booth said the Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, is requesting permission to hire eight Seasonal Labors for the Highway Department for this coming winter season that ends April 30, 2010. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated December 15, 2009, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to hire eight Seasonal Labors immediately with an ending date of April 30, 2010. The pay rate will be $10.00 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked if this will enable the Highway Department to have two men per truck that is being used for the winter season. 


Supervisor Booth said two people will be in each of the trucks that are being used for snow plowing. The sanding trucks will only have one person per truck. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B. Meadow Winds Road Maintenance


Supervisor Booth said that on Wednesday he and Highway Supervisor Benedict did an evaluation of East and West Meadow Winds roads for snow removal. The homeowners association had removed the snow for the last snow storm. The developer did not. Supervisor Booth has asked Mr. Taylor and Mr. Jeffery Scully to prepare a letter for him to send to the developer regarding this situation. The roads in this area are on a steep grade and service approximately 440 homes. There are several roads in that area that are completed to Town standards and are ready for dedication. The Town does not have the proper paper work from the developer. The Town will have to cross private roads to reach these particular roads. Supervisor Booth said in the interest of public safety he is in favor of the Town accepting the roads that meet Town standards. 

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the Town Board consents to the acceptance of the roads and the Highway Superintendent accepts the roads. 

MOTION was made by Supervisor Booth to accept the following roads as Town roads: Ramona Road, Alix Road, Johanna Road, Wesley Court, Angelina Alley, Hibbing Way, and the portion of East and West Meadow Winds Lanes between Ramona Road and Wesley Court. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.  
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked if the Newburgh School District buses will pick children up on these roads.
Supervisor Booth said that is something they will have to look into. 

Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, said the roads being discussed are 7.4 miles. He asked to what extent the Town will have to plow these roads.  

Councilman Woolsey said these roads are hazardous to our Highway Department Laborers. Councilman Woolsey has reservations with the Town plowing the roads to reach the roads the Town is taking over. 
Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Taylor for his input on this matter. 

Mr. Taylor said once the Town has undertaken maintaining these roads the Board will have to look at whether they are acting in a reasonable fashion and abiding by a standard of care. 
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MOTION was made at 7:35 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
MOTION was made at 7:45 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9. 
PARKS AND RECREATION:

A. 
Budget Transfer

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated December 4, 2009, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to transfer $5,700.00 from the Facility Maintenance-Personal Services account number 7110-0100, as follows:

Transfer $1,300.00 to the Program for Aging-Personal Services account number 6772-0100 to cover payroll for the remainder of 2009.


Transfer $4,400.00 to the Administration-Personal Services account # 7020-0100 to cover payroll for the remainder of 2009.


The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.
Event Applications


Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, came before the Board and said he gave the Board a draft of the Event Application. Over the past year the Recreation Department has received numerous requests by non-profit organizations to use the park for their events. These events have been increasing each year and in some cases hindering the amount of park time for our permit holders. Mr. Petrillo presented the Board members with an application with recommendations. (see attached)

Councilman Piaquadio suggested having a policy to go along with the application. 


The Board agreed to have a policy to go with the application and they want to talk to Chief Mahoney to discuss both. 


The Board agreed not to raise the cost for the rental of the pavilions. 
10.
CODE COMPLIANCE: Road Name Approval

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the road name of Trap Rock Terrace (section 20, block 2, lot 80, and parcels numbers 1 to 4). This road is in the Middlehope Fire District and is located off of Highland Terrace. The Sub-Division name is Rhoda Realty. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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11.
ENGINEERING:

A. 
Chadwick Lake Water Treatment Plant Manganese Treatment Project

Mr. James Osborne, Town Engineer, said the Board awarded the bid for this project at the last Town Board Meeting. What they have before them tonight is a proposal from O’Brien & Gere to complete the construction phase services for the Chadwick Lake Water Treatment Plant Manganese Treatment Project. (see attached). For the fee and schedule O’Brien & Gere proposes to perform the Contract Administration for a lump sum fee of $80,000.00 and the Construction Engineering and Inspection fee on an hourly rate basis for an estimated fee of $120,000.00. The Town is anticipating on signing contract on December 21, 2009 along with the preconstruction meeting. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the proposal from O’Brien & Gere to perform the Contract Administration for a lump sum fee of $80,000.00 and the Construction Engineering and Inspection fee on an hourly rate basis for an estimated fee of $120,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B. Highway/Sewer Departments GIS Mapping – Purchase of GSP Unit

Mr. Osborne said the Town was carrying a $20,000.00 line item in the Highway budget for services associated with GPS mapping. He is asking the Board to use that money to purchase a GPS unit. This unit will be used to map both the existing storm water and sanitary sewer collection systems. The field data collected will also be used to create database delineating critical information on the location, sizes, materials and condition of the Town’s storm and sanitary sewer systems. The purchase of the hardware and software equipment needed will come from both the Highway Department and the Sewer Department.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to purchase a TRIMBLE 79000 GEIXH 2008. The funding for this purchase will be shared 50 -50 between the Highway Department and the Sewer Department as follows:

$4,567.50 will come from account # 8130.0499.5001

  4,567.50 will come from account # 5112.0408.5010

$9,135.00 is the total amount of the purchase. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

C. Orange Lake Catch Basin Upgrade – Purchase of Basins

Mr. Osborne said Darrel Benedict, Highway Superintendent, obtained price quotes for the catch basins, frames, grates, and snout CB traps for the upgrades of the Orange Lake catch basins. The price quote presented tonight is from Woodard’s Concrete Products, Inc. Additional price quotes were solicited from 
A & R and Winwater but these quotes were not complete or did not meet the specifications. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated December 11, 2009, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to order three catch basins for 12 inch pipe and three catch basins for 15 inch pipe at a total estimated cost of $8,250.00. The funds for this purchase are included in the Capital Project number 8004. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
12.
EXECUTIVE SESSION: Personal Qualifications of Impact Officer

MOTION was made at 8:18 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session to discuss Personal Qualifications of Impact Officers. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION was made at 8:37 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

13.       ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:38 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:38 p.m.

Submitted by

_____________________________                          _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
